
Trinity is Growing and Needs a Building! 
Trinity Baptist Church is faithfully preaching the gospel, making 
disciples, and edifying believers in the northwest corner of 
Santiago. The pastor, Rodolfo Soruco, is from Argentina. He 
crossed into Chile looking for job opportunities several years 
ago. Little did he know that God had another plan! In Chile, 
he met Christ, was called to preach, trained for the ministry at 
the Chile Baptist College, and has been pastoring Trinity Baptist 
Church for nearly 5 years. 


As you can see from the recent pictures of their Sunday services, 
the small auditorium is at full capacity. The overflow area is maxed 
out. The children are now meeting outside to allow more room for 
adults and teenagers inside. Although this church has strategically 
used every inch of their rented building, it is time to prayerfully plan to 
buy land that would allow for even more growth and stability for this 
church. 


In addition to paying the monthly rent, the members of Trinity have been 
generously giving offerings to purchase property for the church, but they 
need help. Property in Santiago, Chile, is expensive. By faith, Lori and I 
are asking God to provide $100,000 to help purchase property for 
this growing congregation. This is a huge step of faith. Would you pray 
with us? Would you consider giving? All gifts can be sent to Vision 
Baptist Missions, P.O. Box 647, Dawsonville, GA 30534; memo - Chile 
Church Planting, Trinity. 

Updates and Prayer Requests 
• Thank you for praying for the legal situation of Liberty Baptist in Santiago. Despite all the 

complications, the church has remained strong. Continue to pray as they work on resolving these legal 
issues while preaching the Bible and reaching people with the gospel in the meantime.


• Lori successfully underwent a procedure to remove kidney stones. Thank you for praying!

• Our son Andrew has begun a dual-enrollment study program with Veritas Baptist College. Pray for him.

• Also, pray that God will continue to use our furlough for His glory. In October, I will be speaking in 

churches in North Carolina, South Carolina, Virginia, West Virginia, and Michigan. 
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